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The mission of the Catholic Community at 
Stanford (CC@S) is to develop and form well 
educated, passionate, and faithful Catholic 
leaders in order to bring positive change to their 
disciplines, communities, Church, and world.

Sunday Masses: January 11, 2015   
 10:30am Mass in Memorial Church
 3:30pm  Spanish Mass in Memorial Church 
 4:30pm  Mass in Memorial Church
 10 pm  Mass in Memorial Church
Daily Liturgy:  
 M  T  W and F  in Memorial Church
  Thursdays in the Old Union Sanctuary

Confessions: 
 Sunday, from 9:15am to 10:15am
 at Old Union 3rd Floor offices,
 and 4:00pm at MemChu Vestibule, 
 and Tuesdays, 1:30-2:30pm and 9-10:30pm
 Old Union, 3rd Floor, Rm 304 or 319

Services

From the CatholiC Community at StanFord

CatholiC app app Name: CC@SSearCh app Store for CC@S or SCan CodeS below 

about the app:
The CC@S App from the Catholic 
Community at Stanford is packed with 
prayer materials, media links, mass 
times, events, directions, donations, and 
additional resources for navigating a 
Catholic life on campus.

 

Dear Prayer Partner, please pray for:
name:

intention:

Marriage
To arrange a Catholic Wedding at Memorial 
Church call the coordinator at: 650-723-9531. 

Infant Baptisms
Baptism is celebrated once per quarter.  

For more information, please contact Teresa Pleins                                       
tpleins@stanford.edu.

Baptisms for the 2014-2015 academic year:
  
         •   Jan. 18, 2015 (prep Jan. 10)
         •   May 3   (prep April 25)

Adoration: 
in the Sanctuary of Old Union, Tuesdays 9-10:30pm



building community
a way of life

Sunday, January 11, 2015

     The Holy Trinity is one of those mysteries of our faith which 
is almost impossible for us to perceive and comprehend. Yet 
it is presented to us in today’s Gospel all at once: The Son, 
Jesus, is baptized; the Holy Spirit descends upon Him; and 
God proclaims, “You are my beloved son; with you I am well 
pleased.”

     The Catechism of the Catholic Church (#253) states, “The 
Trinity is One. We do not confess three Gods, but one God in 
three persons, the ‘consubstantial Trinity.’ The divine persons 
do not share one divinity among themselves but each of them 
is God whole and entire.” Each time we make the Sign of the 
Cross we reinforce our belief in the Trinity, and each time we 
make that sign we should think of the beauty of that concept. 
“Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit… 
now and forever.”

     As we celebrate the Baptism of the Lord and an appreciation  
of the Holy Trinity, we need to supplement that with our 
appreciation of two facets of our faith — prayer and liturgy. 
St. Therese of Lisieux called prayer “a surge of the heart.” 
Stewardship, of course, involves a conversion of the heart. 
Each of must strive for that conversion, and it is most easily 
accomplished through prayer and liturgy.

Copyright © 2014 www.CatholicSteward.com
Questions about this or stewardship ministry in general? 

Please contact M’Lis Berry at meberry@stanford.edu 

       
   Financial Update

Gifts As of January 6, 2015
Gifts: Pledged, non- restricted and Sunday Collections

            Does not include Restricted Gifts   

Year-To-Date
July 1 - January 6, 2015
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Download Evergive
(visit Evergive.com to start)

Scan the code

Scan credit card

ESTEEM:
Engage your Faith as a Leader in the Catholic Church.
ESTEEM (Engaging Students to Enliven the Ecclesial Mission) 
is looking for new members who desire to learn what it takes 
to be a leader inside and outside of the Catholic Church. By 
focusing on our Catholic theological traditions and the example 
of Christ leading his disciples, ESTEEM teaches its members 
how to be disciples focused on leadership at both Stanford 
and in the real world. ESTEEM meets Tuesday nights in the 
Sanctuary on the third-floor of Old Union.  Please contact 
Lourdes Alonso, lalonso@stanford.edu.
Sister Ramona -- Here for You:
How may I be of service?  

A companion to walk with You:
 -Spiritual Direction 
 -Prayer
 -Discernment  
 -Daily Life ups and downs
 -Relationships  
 -Other

Where?   Old Union, 3rd floor

When?    Tuesday 1-5pm; 
  Wednesday 1-5pm,  
  Thursday 1-4pm  
  or by appointment.

How?     email: ramonabascom@gmail.com



GENERAL COMMUNITY
Cardinal Marx Talk:
On Thursday, Jan 15 at 6:00pm, 
Cardinal Reinhard Marx, Archbishop 
of Munich and Freising, Germany, will 
deliver the Roger W. Heyns Lecture 
in Religion and Society.Free tickets 
are required, available to Stanford 
students, faculty and staff at http://
heynslecture.eventbrite.com. (Tickets 
for the general public have sold out.)
The event is in Cemex Auditorium, 
Knight Management CenterThose who 
have reserved tickets are asked to arrive 
at the Auditorium by 5:45.
Cardinal Reinhard Marx, Archbishop 
of Munich and Freising, has emerged 
as one of the Roman Catholic Church’s 
most influential figures. He currently 
serves as the head of the German 
Bishops’ Conference and as President 
of the Commission of the Bishops’ 
Conferences in the European Union. He 
is a member of the Council of Cardinals, 
which advises Pope Francis on church 
governance, and was appointed head 
of the new Council for the Economy, 
designed to oversee the Vatican’s 
economic management. 
Cardinal Marx has written and spoken 
widely on economic issues and the 
contemporary relevance of Catholic 
Social Teaching. His book Das Kapital: 
A Plea for Man (2008) echoes the 
economic worldview that Pope Francis 
put forth in Evangelii Gaudium.
For more information on the Roger W. 
Heyns Lecture, please visit religiouslife.
stanford.edu/programs/roger-w-heyns-
lecture
Save the Date:
Prof. John Haught, noted theologian 
from Georgetown University, will be 
giving a lecture on faith and evolution, 
Tuesday, February 24 at 7:00 P.M.  
The lecture is open to all.  More info 
forthcoming.
New Choir Members Welcome!
Would you like to be involved with 
a spirit-filled group that supports 
Sunday Masses?  Consider joining 
any of the choirs, either as singers or 
instrumentalists.  There is a wide range 
of music, cookies at rehearsal, and 
an upcoming retreat!  For more info, 
contact Teresa, tpleins@stanford.edu

the baptiSm of the lord 
January 11, 2015             

Catholic Community at Stanford University

Gathering       Freedom Is Coming                                   South African

Gloria   Mass From Age To Age            C. DeSilva

1. We praise you, we bless you, we adore you, we glorify you,
we give you thanks for your great glory,
Lord God, heavenly King, O God, almighty Father.



3. For you alone are the Holy One, you alone are the Lord,
you alone are the Most High, Jesus Christ,
with the Holy Spirit, in the glory of God the Father. Amen.

     Darkness covers the earth and heavy clouds hang over the people.  At last the light 
has come and the glorious radiance of the Lord shines bright from afar.

First Reading       Isaiah 55:1-11

     Jesus Christ came to human existence through water and blood.  Our faith reveals 
to us that Christ is both divine and human, God testifying through Christ by the 
workings of the Holy Spirit.

Second Reading      1 John 5:1-9

Psalm  97     One Day                           J Hansen

Gospel Acc.     Alleluia        Wright

     When John baptized Jesus, the sky opened and the Spirit descended like a dove.  
A heavenly voice said, “You are my beloved Son.  My favor rests on you.”

Gospel      Mark 1:7-11

Apostle’s Creed
     I believe in God, the Father almighty, 

Creator of heaven and earth, 
and in Jesus Christ, his only Son, our Lord, 

who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, 
born of the Virgin Mary,  

suffered under Pontius Pilate, 
was crucified, died and was buried; 

he descended into hell; 
on the third day he rose again from the dead; 

he ascended into heaven, 
and is seated at the right hand of God,    

the Father almighty; 
from there he will come to judge 

the living and the dead.  

     I believe in the Holy Spirit, 
the holy catholic Church, 
the communion of saints, 
the forgiveness of sins, 

Reading Group: Change Of Date:
The date for the next meeting of the 
reading group has been changed from 
Monday, Jan. 12th to Monday, January 
26th. The usual time and place: 7:30 
at the Gelpi’s house on campus, 870 
Tolman Drive. We’ll be discussing 
Anthony Doerr’s best-selling novel 
“All the Light We Cannot See.”
Liturgical Ministries:
A great New Year’s resolution might be 
to become involved in the liturgical life 
of our community, serving as an altar 
server, communion minister, greeter, 
lector, or choir member.  Training is 
provided.  Assignments are generally 
every 3-4 weeks.  For more info, contact 
Teresa, tpleins@stanford.edu.

Eucharist For The Homebound:
We are starting a new ministry here at 
CCAS.   If you are unable to make it to us 
for Mass, any one of several volunteers 
would be honored to bring you the 
Eucharist at your home.   If you are 
interested in the service, or if you would 
like to volunteer to be one of our special 
Eucharistic Ministers, please email 
Nancy Greenfield (ngreenfield875@
gmail.com)
Engage in Your Faith with Fellow 
Young Adult Catholics in San Diego:
Register for University Catholic 
Conference of California 2015 (UCCC 
2015) for a weekend of fun, prayer, 
learning and fellowship with Catholics 
from all over California! This year’s 
theme is “Cloud of Witnesses.”  It will 
take place Feb. 13-16 at UC San Diego. 
For more information and to register, 
please go to uccatholics.com
“Experience The Joy Of The Gospel” 
Join us to Pray, Read and Discuss 
Pope Francis’ teaching. OPEN TO 
ALL. A series of 5 presentations on 
Pope Francis’ document.  5 Weds 
(7:00-8:30pm) Jan. through May, 
2015 (Jan. 14, Feb. 4, Mar. 11, Apr. 
15, May 6).  At the Dominican Sisters 
of MSJ Motherhouse 43326 Mission 
Blvd. (entrance on Mission Tierra 
Pl), Fremont, CA 94539. Facilitators: 
Sisters Ingrid Clemmensen, OP & 
Marcia Krause, OP; Copies of the 
THE JOY OF THE GOSPEL may be 
obtained online (Google ‘The Joy of 
the Gospel’). Register/RSVP on our 
website: msjdominicans.org



Prep of Gifts                instrumental

Memorial Acclamation:         Mass of Creation             Marty Haugen

Amen                           Mass of Creation                  Marty Haugen

Sanctus                  Mass of Creation            Marty Haugen

Lamb of God                     Mass of Creation          Marty Haugen

     I believe in God, the Father almighty, 
Creator of heaven and earth, 

and in Jesus Christ, his only Son, our Lord, 
who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, 

born of the Virgin Mary,  
suffered under Pontius Pilate, 

was crucified, died and was buried; 
he descended into hell; 

on the third day he rose again from the dead; 

he ascended into heaven, 
and is seated at the right hand of God,    

the Father almighty; 
from there he will come to judge 

the living and the dead.  
     I believe in the Holy Spirit, 

the holy catholic Church, 
the communion of saints, 
the forgiveness of sins, 

the resurrection of the body, 
and life everlasting.  Amen.

Winter Blood Drive:
Sunday January 25th.  Join the Catholic 
Community and save a life by giving 
blood. Our winter Blood Drive is 
Sunday, Jan. 25th from 11am-4pm on 
Santa Teresa St (behind Old Union).  
Contact the Stanford blood center to 
make an appointment at 650-723-
7831 or visit their website at http://
bloodcenter.stanford.edu and enter 
“Stanford Catholic Community” in the 
appointment search.  
Korean Catholic Community At 
Stanford (KC@S):
KC@S (/ka:s/) is a Korean catholic 
community at Stanford consisting of a 
number of Korean under/grad students, 
post-docs and community members at 
Stanford. During the academic year, we 
have a Friday night prayer meeting with 
various topics and activities to deepen 
our faith in addition to a weekly lunch 
gathering. New students and summer 
visitors are all welcome to join us. For 
more information, contact Kyoungjin at 
kjlee99@ stanford.edu. 
Discernment Day:  
Are you seeking for Truth?  Are you 
yearning for the infinite and for happiness? 
Christ is the Answer! Come and See!  
During the Year of Consecrated Life, 
the Dominican Nuns of Corpus Christi 
Monastery located at 215 Oak Grove 
Avenue in Menlo Park, CA will host a 
Discernment Day for young women on 
January 17, 2015.  RSVP by January 
12th or for more information contact 
Sr. Joseph Marie O.P. at vocations@
nunsmenlo.org or visit our website at 
nunsmenlo.org/vocation-discernment-day-
january-2015.  The day begins with Mass 
at 8:00 a.m. followed by Divine Office, 
Rosary, Conferences, and much more given 
by our Dominican nuns and friars.

Catholicism 101:
Join us for Catholicism 101 on Monday 
evenings for dinners and discussions.  Join 
fellow grad students and young adults for 
discussions on issues that impact Catholics.
Upcoming discussions include:
1/19  Movie Night Holiday - MLK, 
Movie night - “The Mission” - GCC
1/26 Fr. Daniel
Supernatural vs. Superstition - GCC
2/2 Fr. Isaiah
A Sinner’s Guide to Sainthood - GCC
2/9 Fr. Xavier
Love Languages - GCC

Grads



Young Adults

Volunteer Opportunities
St. Anthony Padua’s Dining Room:
The CCAS is committed to serving the 
needy and homeless at St. Anthony’s Padua 
Dining Room in Menlo Park.  If you are 
interested in volunteering on Saturday, Jan. 
24 from 8:30 - 1pm or a subset thereof, 
please contact gary.glover@stanford.
edu to discuss and/or have a volunteer 
position reserved for you. We serve every 
first and fourth Saturday of the month, so 
plan ahead and let Gary know at least by 
the preceding Wednesday. Like Mary, say 
“Here I am Lord”, and volunteer at St. A’s 
to serve others.
“You Visited Me”
There is an upcoming opportunity to 
become an Ombudsman, an advocate to 
address problems that arise in long term 
care or rehabilitation centers.  Visit an 
assigned nursing home or assisted living 
facility, listen to the residents, investigate 
complaints and resolve problems. 
Catholic Charities provides training and 
the State provides certification.  Our 
program needs new recruits especially 
to cover N. Santa Clara County.
Orientation/information: Wednesday, 
January 28, 2015 from 10:00am to 
Noon. Training dates are listed on 
the Catholic Charities website www.
catholiccharitiesscc.org click on the 
VOLUNTEER banner and then go to 
Volunteer Opportunities. To learn more 
about becoming an Ombudsman, contact: 
Wanda Hale at 1-408-325-5269 or email 
whale@catholiccharitiessccj.org. You 
can also be in touch with a member of 
the CC@S who has been doing this work 
for 10 years.

Communion     Come To the Water    J Foley

Communion     Take Me To the Water                  arr. A. Parker 
Take me to the water, Take me to the water, 
Take me to the water,  To be baptized. 

Wade in the water, Wade in the water, 
Wade in the water,  And be baptized. 

Rest beside the water, Rest beside the water, 
Rest beside the water, Restore my soul. 

Drink the living water, Drink the living water, 
Drink the living water, And never thirst, 
And never, never thirst. 

Take me to the water, Take me to the water, 
Take me to the water,  To be baptized. M
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Dinner at Crepevine:
Tues. Jan. 20th at 7:30pm, 300 Castro St.,  
Mountain View.  The Young Adult group 
meets for its monthly social gathering at 
the Mountain View Crepevine location.  
Please confirm your attendance on our 
Facebook Page “Young Adult Circle” or 
contact us at yacircle@gmail.com.
Young Adult Mass: 
Tues.  Jan. 27th at 7:30pm, St. Simon 
Church, 1860 Grant Rd, Los Altos.  The 
Young Adult Circle will be gathering for 
Mass in the Small Chapel at St. Simon 
Church in Los Altos. Celebrate the 
Eucharist  with young adults (20’s and 
30’s, single or married) from this and 
neighboring parishes with fellowship to 
follow. If you have questions or would 
like more information on the Mass, please 
contact us at yacircle@gmail.com.



If you suspect financial mismanagement or misconduct in your 
parish or in the Diocese of San José, please contact:  EthicsPoint: dsj.
ethicspoint.com or hotline telephone number 1-888-325-7863. Teresa 
Conville, 408-983-0241 or email:tconville@dsj.org.

GC-Ed

Recessional        Lift Up Your Hearts To the Lord              O’Connor The Meaning of Mercy: 
A Reflection on a Central Theme of 
Pope Francis.
Jan 20, 2015, 7:00 pm. - 8:00 pm.
LocationMusic and Dance Facility, 
Recital Hall - Markkula Center for 
Applied Ethics
Regan Lecture:
Cardinal Óscar Andrés Rodríguez 
Maradiaga, Cardinal-Archbishop of 
Tegucigalpa, Honduras. Coordinator, 
Pope Francis’ Council of Cardinals. 
The Ethics Center is delighted to feature 
Cardinal Rodríguez as our Regan 
Lecturer for the 2014-15 academic 
year. One of the most influential 
leaders in the Catholic Church today, 
Cardinal Rodríguez is coordinator of the 
unprecedented eight-member Council 
of Cardinals named by Pope Francis to 
provide counsel on Church governance. 
We have asked the Cardinal to speak 
on the theme of mercy in light of Pope 
Francis’ emphasis on this theme, and 
such issues as the migration of children 
from Central America to the United 
States, the Vatican Synod on Pastoral 
Care of the Family, and economic 
inequality.
Follow this event on Twitter: 
@scuethicsEvent hashtag: #maradiaga
More Information: 
Mónica DeLong
408-554-7893        mdelong@scu.edu


